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Communiqué 
 
The 66th meeting of the Physiotherapy Board of Australia (the Board) was held on 25 September 2015 at 
the National Office of the Australian Health Practitioner Regulation Agency (AHPRA) office in Melbourne.  

This communiqué outlines the issues and decisions from this meeting, and other points of interest. 

We publish this communiqué on our website and email it to a broad range of stakeholders. Please forward 
it to your colleagues and employees who may be interested. 

Online renewal of registration is now open 

Online renewal of registration is now open for physiotherapists registered in Australia. 

Physiotherapists who are due to renew their registration with the Physiotherapy Board of Australia (the 
Board) by 30 November can apply online now. 

Physiotherapists are reminded to carefully read the Board’s registration standards which specify the 
profession’s standards of practice before making the required declarations in their application for renewal 
of registration. 

Earlier this month the Board announced that it had lowered its fees for the registration period from 1 
December 2015 to 30 November 2016. A fee schedule, including the fee arrangements for practitioners 
whose principal place of practice is NSW1, is published on the Board’s website. 

The National Registration and Accreditation Scheme (the National Scheme) is funded by practitioners’ 
registration fees and there is no cross subsidisation between professions. 

A series of reminders to renew are being sent to physiotherapists by the Australian Health Practitioner 
Regulation Agency (AHPRA), on behalf of the Board. The email reminders include a link to online renewal 
so it is hoped that physiotherapists acted on an earlier call to update their contact details. 

Expressions of interest to join the Registration and Notifications Committee 

The Board will refresh the membership of its Registration and Notifications Committee (RNC). The RNC 
has duties delegated to it by the National Board which include the consideration of notifications 
(complaints) made about physiotherapists. An Expression of Interest process will be advertised on the 
Board’s website in the coming weeks. 

National Board commences new term 

The Board welcomed the following new members to their first meeting in September: 

• Mr David Cross (NSW) 
• Ms Jenny Blake (Vic) 
• Ms Libby Trickett (ACT), and 
• Ms Cherie Hearn (Qld). 

The Board's ongoing members commenced new three-year terms at this meeting: 

• Mr Paul Shinkfield (Tas) Chair 
• Ms Alison Bell (SA) 
• Dr Charles Flynn (Vic) 
• Ms Kim Gibson (WA) 
• Ms Lyn Green (Qld) 
• Mr Peter Kerr (NSW) 

http://www.physiotherapyboard.gov.au/Registration-Standards.aspx
http://www.physiotherapyboard.gov.au/Registration/Fees.aspx
https://www.ahpra.gov.au/Login.aspx
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• Mrs Libby Kosmala (SA), and 
• Ms Pippa Tessmann (NT). 

Quarterly registration data released 

The Board has released its quarterly registration data. The latest report and other statistics are published 
on our website under About.  

Top tips for using the register 

The register of practitioners is core to all of our work because it provides up-to-date information about 
every registered health practitioner. To help the public and employers get the most out of the register, we 
have developed these tips. In particular, the tips remind anyone responsible for recruiting health 
practitioners how to use the register to verify a practitioner’s registration status. 

Are your contact details up to date?  

AHPRA will be sending out the first round of renewal notices next month. It is important that your contact 
details are up to date. 

You can check your details via the Login icon at the top right of the AHPRA website.  

Email accounts need to be set to receive communications from AHPRA and the Board to avoid 
misdirection to an account junk box.  

Follow @AHPRA on Twitter  

AHPRA uses Twitter to encourage greater discussion about National Board consultations and to host 
regular Twitter chats on important topics.  

Conclusion 

We publish a range of information about registration and our expectations of registered physiotherapists 
on our website at www.physiotherapyboard.gov.au or www.ahpra.gov.au. 

For more information or help with questions about your registration, please send a web enquiry form or 
contact AHPRA on 1300 419 495. 
 
 
Paul Shinkfield 
Chair 
30 September 2015 

http://www.physiotherapyboard.gov.au/About/Statistics.aspx
http://www.ahpra.gov.au/Registration/Registers-of-Practitioners.aspx
http://www.ahpra.gov.au/Registration/Registers-of-Practitioners/Tips-for-using-the-public-register.aspx
https://www.ahpra.gov.au/
https://twitter.com/AHPRA
http://www.physiotherapyboard.gov.au/
http://www.ahpra.gov.au/
http://www.ahpra.gov.au/About-AHPRA/Contact-Us.aspx%23Makeawebenquiry
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